
                                          RAC Housekeeping Committee  
                                           Meeting Minutes - Club Room 
                                           April 13, 2022 
 
Chairperso  Letha Jones called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. 

 

 Members Present:  Bill Pappmeier, Delores Beldersky, Becky Batson, Letha Jones, 

Georgianna Youngblood, Phillip Bethea, Linda Adkins Ann Bohachek, Emmy Puga, & 

Alice Aragon 
 

Members Absent:  Gary Keegan, Sandra Brockhausen, Martha Cummings, Penny Boyne, 

Dottie O’Donnell, Sandra Goldstein, and Ilene Hemingway 

Management Present:  Martha Alanis Housekeeping Manager, Emmy Puga, Housekeeping 

Supervisor 

Management Absent:  Kari Radcliff, Housekeeping Manager 

GVT 

Georgianna Youngblood – Building #9 

 Georgianna had a question for GVT.  She wanted to know if there was a schedule for 

pressure washing the outside for the front walkway.  Martha said they will be pressure 

washing the building soon.  It seems that buildings #7, 8 & 9 have problems.   

New carpet will be put in sometime in the future.  Martha will check with Siby.  The 

carpet in building #9 is awful according to Georgianna.  Georgianna thanked Emmy for 

her response to her last report.  The feedback was greatly appreciated.   Martha will 

schedule the carpet for a cleaning. 

Ann Bohachek – Building #5 & Plaza Club:   

Ann brought up the subject of recycling since there has been some confusion.  There was 

some discussion at the meeting as to what was originally mentioned in the Town Hall meeting 

when the Waste Management individual spoke and stated that glass supposedly was not 

recyclable but then later a memo went out and it stated that glass is recyclable etc. Ann also 

stated that the trash in the entrance of building #5 was full.  Martha will look into it.   

 

Linda Atkins – Building #7 

Linda mentioned about the spider webs in all the corners are recurring.  She said that at least 

the spiders are not alive. 

Phil Bethea – Building #10 

Phil mentioned that everything is covered in dust due to the construction that is going on in 

building #10.   

   



PLAZA (MAIN BUILDING) REPORTS  

Becky Batson – 6th Floor & Pool: 

Becky mentioned that Wings D & E are a little dusty with some stains near the rails. The 

stairwells are good.  There is one window on E that is a recurring problem otherwise, 

everything looks good. 

 Martha Alanis 

Martha said that they are looking for more people to staff.  She has people alternating on 

Sundays.  The situation is difficult since people are also taking vacations. 

 
Given no further business the meeting was adjourned by Chairperson Jones at 10:33 am.   

 

The next meeting will be Wednesday, May 11, 2022. 
 
 
Alice Aragón,  

Housekeeping Committee Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 


